
club, with a club adult 

available to either collect or 

meet them. We are also 

using comments and sug-

gestions to help steer the 

content of our curriculum 

evenings for parents, to 

make them as helpful and 

as useful to you as we can. 

We hope that through at-

tending our curriculum eve-

nings,  parents will increas-

ingly feel that they under-

stand what is being taught 

and how.    

In the Summer term we 

carried out pupil interviews 

and a parent survey. The 

pupil interviews were held 

in July with a selection of 

children from each class 

from Years 3 to 6. The par-

ent survey was also availa-

ble in July via Survey Mon-

key. The responses to both 

have been analysed and 

we’ve been busy putting 

some ideas into action: 

From the pupil voice, the 

children said that they 

would like a record of their 

Book of Celebration nomi-

nation; we have created a 

way of taking home a copy 

of their nomination in a 

card – which has gone down 

very well!  

We’ve also been thinking 

about how we give children 

more regular opportunities 

to respond to the marking 

in their books – although 

the children are already 

fantastic at responding to 

the learning comments they 

receive. 

From the parent survey we 

have taken on board com-

ments about children get-

ting from their classrooms 

to the clubs held after 

school, without needing a 

parent to collect them first: 

We are putting systems in 

place so that children can 

go straight from their class-

room at 3:15pm to their  
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The school self-evaluation 

cycle sits at the heart of 

our school improvement 

process. The Head Teach-

er, staff and governors 

work together to evaluate 

current provision, agree 

next steps and then moni-

tor regularly to evaluate 

our progress.  

Governors have worked 

with staff this year partici-

pating in pupil interviews, 

book scrutiny, assessment 

and moderation meetings, 

pupil progress meetings  

 and extensive assess-

ment analysis. Through 

these activities we have 

been able to form a clear 

picture of pupil progress 

and school improvement 

to determine where fur-

ther improvements are 

required.  



It would be cliché to say 

that no two days are ever 

the same, but for Kate 

Kellner this would be true. 

As Deputy Headteacher of 

Grove Road, some of Kate’s 

timetable is class based; 

teaching Year 3 on Monday 

afternoons, Reception on 

Wednesday afternoons and 

Year 6 groups some morn-

ings. Much of the rest of her 

time depends on what’s 

happening in school that 

day.  

Kate’s main area of focus is 

the quality of provision; 

ensuring that the school 

constantly strives to im-

prove and to be a centre of 

excellence for all the chil-

dren who attend. As part of 

this work, Kate is regularly 

found working alongside 

teachers and pupils:  

 

team teaching in class-

rooms, supporting plan-

ning, giving feedback & 

advice and leading training 

or workshops.  

Working in close partner-

ship with Sharon Sander-

son, the Headteacher, Kate 

also helps to oversee the 

running of the school day-

to-day, which includes get-

ting out on the playground 

regularly and leading as-

semblies. She particularly 

enjoys Friday’s celebration 

assembly; finding out why 

pupils have been nominated 

in the Book of Celebration. 

One of the best things 

about being part of Grove 

Road, according to Kate, is 

the sense of community 

spirit, which makes the role 

of Deputy all the more en-

joyable.  

Essential toolkit for a   

Deputy Headteacher: 

 Strategic thinking 

 Ability to multi-task 

 Calm and positive na-

ture  

 Knowledge of the 

school, staff and chil-

dren 

with the changes to nation-

al expectations in anticipa-

tion of the revised national 

curriculum.  

We are also keen to equip 

the children with the skills 

needed to become effective 

learners, actively engaging 

in lessons and exploring the 

world around them. As 

such, we have joined with 

all the schools in Tring to 

establish and embed a 

shared language for learn-

ing. Each of the schools, 

including Tring School, are 

introducing 4 Learning 

Habits that will help the 

children to build and artic-

ulate effective learning 

characteristics.  At Grove 

Road we have linked each 

Learning Habit to an ani-

mal character to support 

understanding.  

Following careful monitor-

ing and evaluation of pro-

gress, the revised school 

improvement plan contin-

ues to focus on ensuring 

that all teaching & provi-

sion is consistently good 

and outstanding.  

The three priority areas are: 

 Accelerate pupil progress 

in mathematics, so that 

pupils  reach the highest 

standards. 

 Improve outcomes in 

English and mathemat-

ics for  under-performing 

groups. 

 Align curriculum pitch 

and progression with the 

revised national expecta-

tions 

These priorities build on the 

improvements from last 

year to ensure we keep pace 
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DETERMINATION –  

Will-Power the Woodpecker 

 Don’t be afraid to get it 

wrong 

 Have a desire to improve 

 Find a solution 

 Be resilient 

 

 

 

 

 

CURIOSITY – Colin the Cu-

rious Owl 

 Be inventive 

 Be open minded 

 Challenge accepted views 

 Take risks 

 

INDEPENDENCE – Indie 

the Independent Squirrel 

 Take responsibility 

 Use your initiative 

 Be organised 

 Review your own          

progress 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNICATION – 

Buzzbee the Confident   

Communicator 

 Have a voice 

 Work within a team 

 Value different 

opinions 

 Listen 

Get in Touch 

Do you have something 

you would like to discuss 

further or would like us to 

include in future issues of 

this newsletter?  Please 

contact us on: 

Sharon Sanderson, 

Headteacher: 

head@groveroad.herts.sc

h.uk 

Kate Kellner, Deputy 

Headteacher: 

kate.kellner@groveroad.h

erts.sch.uk 

Governing Body: 

gover-

nors@groveroad.herts.sch

.uk 

If you don’t wish to email, 

please call the school office 



We thought you might find 

it useful to know how lead-

ership roles and responsibil-

ities are organised at Grove 

Road. 

The Senior Leadership Team 

is organised so that each 

age phase is represented.  

and spending quality time 

with my family and friends. 

I also love travelling and 

exploring new places when 

I can.” 

The best advice would be 

“You can't live a positive 

life with a negative mind!" 

 

Lucy Stepto 

“The moment when a child 

makes a leap of learning, 

that ‘ahh’ gives me goose 

bumps. To be part of that is 

a privilege, to be tasked 

with instigating that is an 

honour.” 

“Outside of school I enjoy 

spending time with my chil-

dren, walking on the beach 

or playing cards, but most-

ly chatting and laughing.” 

Grove Road has gained 

three new talented teachers 

this year . A 60 second in-

terview was carried out to 

find out what brought them 

to teaching, what they en-

joy outside of school and 

the best piece of advice 

they have ever been given. 

Here are their responses; 

Chloe Lea 

“My Mum, Grandmother 

and Aunty have all worked 

and taught in schools, so it 

is something I have been 

drawn to and passionate 

about since I was little. I 

have three younger broth-

ers and I have always loved 

children!” 

“Outside of school I enjoy 

(trying!) to cook, baking  

The best advice would be 

“In order to know what 

each child needs you have 

to know that child, their 

likes and interests, their 

preferences and learning 

styles.” 

 

Vicky Hillier 

“I was very fortunate to 

have an extremely inspiring 

Head Teacher when at pri-

mary school. I wanted to 

support other chil-

dren in the way she 

supported me.” 

“Outside of school 

my family and 

friends are very  

 

Leadership structures 

Teacher profiles 
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In addition to the Senior 

Leadership Team, curricu-

lum leadership is organised 

into three Curriculum De-

velopment Teams,  each one 

focusing on an aspect of the 

school improvement plan.  

The teams work in collabo-

ration. They deliver train-

ing, share best practice and 

monitor progress across the 

curriculum. In this way we 

can ensure a shared and 

aligned approach to school 

improvement. Although 

each teacher is allocated a 

specific subject area to 

oversee, the teams work 

together in pursuit of 

school priorities agreeing 

together how best to pro-

mote and monitor improve-

ment.  

This year we have included 

Year 3 in Phase One to sup-

port transition into Key 

Stage 2. It also makes for a 

more even spread for each 

team leader in terms of the 

number of staff and pupils 

that they are over-seeing.  

important to me and make 

me who I am, so I enjoy 

spending time with them.  

 

Also, I enjoy thrill seeking 

such as days out at theme 

parks, sky diving and go-

karting.”   

“Best advice ever given 

was to always be yourself 

and never judge a book by 

its cover.” 



This years summer challenge was set by the Governors and points were awarded to each entry for participation, 

creativity and originality. The categories were;  

 Working Tring 

 Historical Tring 

 Living Tring 

 Community Tring 

The panel awarded 2 house points for every entry received and 10 house points for the entries which were judged as 

being highly commended based on the criteria of originality and creativity. Well done to everyone who participated, 

we enjoyed judging your entries. Here are the entrants split into their ‘Houses’ and total house points.  

We met with the newly ap-

pointed house captains to 

find out what they wanted 

to get out of the experience. 

Here are some of their 

thoughts. 

We wish them every success 

in their new roles. 

Governors 2013 Summer challenge 

Introduction of  the 2013 House Captains 

“contribute to school life and improvement” 

“more house competitions to help us work together” 

Being a house captain and being part of a house 

“everyone learns teamwork and co-operation” 

How does the house system lead to improvements? 

“forums give children time to share ideas” 

“pupils can contribute to the leadership and are listened to” 

Aims for the year 

“fundraise for other charities e.g. more ice lolly days” 


